

18th November 2019

Notice to Members

Dear Members,

This is to further report to all members about the work of the Private Recreation Leases (PRL) Sub Committee, the Recreation Sub Committee and the Social Services Sub Committee relating to meeting the Government policy on PRL renewal. Up to now, we have four Eligible Outside Bodies (EOBs) applicants and one National Sports Associations (NSA) applicant. The four EOBs are local secondary schools, Chan Shu Kui Memorial School, Heung To Middle School, Our Lady of the Rosary College, Concordia Lutheran School and the NSA is The Judo Association of Hong Kong, China.

Up to now, the Club has opened up sports facilities to the EOBs and NSA for about 524 hours and has over 3,290 person trips. The following are the number of opened up hours and the person trips for the following facilities.

The outdoor swimming pool has been opened up for 62 hours and has 357 person trips. The exercise room has been opened up for 42 hours and has 368 person trips. The badminton courts have been opened up for 32 hours and have 345 person trips. The tennis courts have been opened up for 60 hours and have 360 person trips. The squash court has been opened up for 40 hours and has 260 person trips. The snooker room has been opened up for 100 hours and has 560 person trips. The table tennis room no. 3 has been opened up for 40 hours and has 220 person trips. The dancing room has been opened up for 32 hours and has 200 person trips. The multi-purpose room no.3 has been opened up for 58 hours and has 330 person trips. The Mini-Soccer Pitch has been opened up for 58 hours and has 290 person trips.





Yau Yat Chuen Garden City Club Ltd.

又一村花園俱樂部有限公司

Our Social Service Sub Committee has also made contributions. The Club has been opened up for sports facilities to organizations including YMCA. Hans Andersen Club and The Chinese Rhenish Church Hong Kong Synod for about 37 hours and has 316 person trips. The following are the number of opened up hours and the person trips for the following facilities.

The snooker room has been opened up for 6 hours and has 56 person trips. The table tennis courts and squash court have been opened up for 27 hours and have 190 person trips. The outdoor swimming pool has been opened up for 4 hours and has 70 person trips.

Aiming to help the NSA to promote sports activities, the Club will also provide the badminton courts to The Judo Association of Hong Kong, China for its selection campaign. It is scheduled on 15th December 2019 (Sunday), from 10:00am to 1:00pm. The selection campaign is targeted to be open to the public.

Regarding the Sports Membership, we have 5 sport members; 3 tennis sport members and 2 table tennis sport members. They had represented the Club in the last few league matches and helped the club in full attendance and obtaining good results.

The Club's Dining Membership was terminated on 31st October 2019 to follow Government recommendation not to open up our F&B outlets to non-members.

Yu. Kwok Chun

Chairman